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SR O = NEWSBULLETIN

Salve Regina - The Newport College
Newport, Rhode Island 02840 / 847-6650

Published for the Salve Regina College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public
Information, Extension #223. Deadline Date for Notices: Tuesday, NOON time.

Vol. 4, No. 22 February 17, 1977
LENTEN FORUM

The Sisters of Mercy of the Salve Community invite the total Salve Community to join them
in solemnly ushering in the season of Lent by participating in a Solemn Vespers Service on
Tuesday, February 22 at 4:45 p.m. inthe College Chapel. Three Brothers of Jesus
Crucified will act as the cantors.

The next day, Ash Wednesday, the first service of the Lenten Forum Series will officially
open the Holy Season of Lent. Lenten Forum Flyers have been distributed throughout the
campus. The Campus Ministry Office is sponsoring the Lenten Forum program and has
scheduled one service per week. Fathers Healy and Hillman will offer the Liturgy at 7 P, M,
on Ash Wednesday. Their talks during the Liturgy will point out the significance of the Lenten
Season in our lives as Christians. On Thursday, March 3, Sister Paula sharpe will offer

a presentation aimed at developing a deeper realization of our Christian commitments.

Her primary topic will be that of conversion and its relationship to this Lenten Season.

On Thursday, March 10, Sister Theresa Sparrow, R.S. M., Associate Director of Religious
Education for the Diocese of Fall River, will give a presentation entitled '"Earthen Vessels. "
Sister Theresa's presentation will combine slides and music, The musical selections will

be by the St. Louis Jesuits.

On Thursday, March 17, Father Larry Toole will celebrate the Liturgy. This will be
followed by a wine and cheese party.

On Thursday, March 24, Sister Marianne Postiglione, R. S. M., Director of the Media
Center for the Diocese of Providence, will present a modern interpretation of the Way
of the Cross followed by an open discussion. Sister will conclude with a slide presenta-
tion, entitled: '"My People," a modern Good Friday meditation in song and music.

On Thursday, March 31, Reverend George Harrison will lecture on the new rite of
penance. The lecture is intended to acquaint us with the meaning and procedure
connected with the new rite of penance. The Lenten Forum series will conclude with
this lecture which will be followed by a Eucharistic Celebration.

All Lenten Forum events will be held in Ochre Court and will begin at 7:00 P, M,

Dr. Anthony Walsh

During January, Dr. Anthony A. Walsh of the Department of Psychology, was visited by

Dr, Alison Turtle of the University of Sydney, Australia. Dr. Turtle was in this country
touring particular colleges and universities and consulting with certain scholars in regard
to their research involvement in the history of psychology. Dr. Turtle's purpose in visiting



» Anthony Walsh (cont. )

Salve was to discuss Dr. Walsh's research work in the history of phrenology and other
‘veas. Dr. Turtle met with Sister Lucille, Salve's President and Dr. Megley, Academic
vean. One of her questions to them was concerned with how we all were able to work in
such a lovely environment. She informed Dr. Walsh that of all the college campuses she
had visited world-wide, ours was the most beautiful she had seen.

Recently two research articles published by Dr. Walsh appeared in print. One was in the
TRANSACTIONS AND STUDIES OF THE COLLEGE OF PHYSICIANS OF PHILADELPHIA
based on an invited address given at the College by Dr. Walsh. The second article was
published in the BULLETIN OF THE HISTORY OF MEDICINE, and was based on a paper
delivered by Dr. Walsh at the 50th Anniversary Meeting of the American Association for
the History of Medicine. Both of these items deal with the importance of phrenology to
early medicine and neurology. A third article to be publiched this month in THE JOURNAL
OF THE HISTORY OF THE BEHAVIORAL SCIENCES and is a critical essay on a newly
published biographical source book on the history of psychology.

Most recently, Dr. Walsh has been invited to be a consultant again for the Professional
Examination Service in New York. The service is responsible for creating and validating
examinations used in the licensing of psychologists on the State level. Dr. Walsh partici-
pated in their program over a year ago and was invited to continue his involvement which
focuses on his writing specialized questions for use on these licensing exams.

IN SEARCH OF THE GRAIL

Twenty Salve students headed by Dr. and Mrs. Hersh and Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Giuttari,
took up the age-old quest for the Holy Grail during the January Interim. The adventure
led them through England and Wales. visiting such famous sites as Stonehenge, Salisbury,
Glastonbury (the mystic Isle of Avalon), Cadbury or Camelot and Tintagel, the site of
Merlin's Cave and the birthplace of King Arthur. Geoffrey Ashe, author and foremost
authority on the King Arthur mythology, traveled and lectured for ten days of the travel-
study tour. His presence alone felt Arthurian.

The final week of the tour was spent in Oxford and London where the students were exposed
to a wide variety of interests. Hearing symphonies and attending a Shakespearean play in
Stratford-On-the-Avon, visiting the British Museum, and simply being in contact with the
local people of a different culture will become priceless memories. Without doubt, those
who took this tour will speak of this quest with fondness for the rest of their lives.

Thanks to the superb organization by Dr. Hersh, Glenn Giuttari and Joseph Monahan, the

representative for '""Humanities in Britain, ' the trip was a grand success. Who said the
Grail can't be found ?

The students who attended were: Martha Wolf, Carolyn Evans, Dottie Hopkins, Joyce
Kubinec, Alliston McNally, Lori and Liza Melucci, Monica and Sheila Phelan, Maureen
Leonard, Debbie DeMenzes, Priscilla Zuromsky, Sheila Marquise, Dina Concannon,
Lauri Callahan, Joan Gamble, Kit Reilly, Marianne Walsh, Barry Thaler Hap Morgan,
and Merlin, - Written by Hap Morgan
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UOLLEGE HEALTH SERVICES
D.I. E, T. Workshop

Last semester as a pilot study, the College Health Services sponsored a D, L E. T. Workshop.
A second twelve-week D, L. E, T. Workshop will begin on Monday, February 21, This work-
shop is designed to help those individuals, who wish to lose weight establish new eating
behaviors. Studies have shown that permanent weight control requires an entirely different
focus. It is one's daily eating and exercise habits, the input and output of energy that needs
to be changed if one hopes to keep the weight off. Through the use of behavior modification
techniques and sensible eating habits, this workshop will provide individuals with tools for
effecting permanent weight control. The workshop is open to the entire College community
and will be conducted by Eileen Malone, R.N,, B.S. Besides Eileen's weekly presenta-
tions, guest lecturers are also scheduled. The "Do I Eat Thoughtfully Workshop' will
begin Monday, February 21, 1977 and will run for twelve (12) consecutive weeks from

8 P.M, to 10 P.M. For a registration application or additional information, stop by
College Health Services in Angelus Hall or call, ext. 340.

Counseling and Psychological Consultative Service

College Health Services announces a change in office hours for Mr. Carlo DiClemente.
Mr. DiClemente, of the Human Resource Institute, will be available each Tuesday from

9 a.m, to 1p.m., and each Wednesday from 12 noon to 4 p.m. to see individuals, run
groups and consult with faculty and students concerning positive mental health issues.
Appointments with Mr. DiClemente may be made through Eileen Malone, R, N, at College
Health Services, ext. 340 Monday - Friday 8:30a.m. - 4:00 p.m. We would like to
emphasize that all discussions are confidential.

SISTER ARLENE WOODS - PANEL MEMBER

On Saturday, February 26, at St. George's School, Middletown, The Arts Services, Inc.
of Newport will sponsor a panel discussion entitled '""Critics' Role in Community Arts."
The eight member panel will be moderated by Ms. Gail Toolan. Critics and media people
on the panel will include William Gale, Editor of the Providence Journal '""Weekender; "
Channing Grey, art critic and now with Rhode Island State Council on the Arts; William
Kutik, critic for the Newport Daily News; and John Pantalone, editor of Newport This Week,
Representatives of the Newport performing arts scene will be Sister Arlene Woods, Chair-
man of Salve's Art Department; who will represent the visual arts. Sister Arlene will be
giving ideas from the point of view of the visual artist and how the visual arts influence the
community, Others on the panel representing the performing arts will be Claude Boyd,
Bob Reimer, and Marve Cooper. The discussion is scheduled for 2:30 P, in .
Michael's Dining Room at St. George's School.

FINANCIAL AID

The Financial Aid Office is pleased to announce that 1977-78 federal Basic Educational
Opportunity Grant Applications are now available in sufficient quantity in the Finaneial
Aid Office. All applicants for financial aid from campus-based sources for 1977-78 are
reminded that a completed Basic Grant application is a necessary part of your financial
aid application for Fall.
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"INANCIAL AID (cont.)

Deadline for a complete file for Fall (including a processed need analysis document) is
March 1 (less than two weeks away)!

The Financial Aid Office is on the third floor of Ochre Court, ext. 220,

NEWS AROUND CAMPUS
DR. NORA CONNOLLY O'BRIEN

On Friday, February 18th at 8:00 p. m. in the Great Hall, Dr. Nora Connolly O'Brien will
lecture on '"The 1916 Easter Week Rebellion. "' Dr.Nora O'Brien is the daughter of the
famed Irish patriot, James Connolly. Dr. O'Brien will give a first~hand account of this
historic week, having been the friend and confidant of the leaders of the Easter Rebellion,
Perhaps no one alive today has a better first-hand knowledge of the events of that fateful
week,

SPORTS

Intramural Basketball

The Intramural Basketball season at Salve is off to an exciting start. The competition
is keen among the eight Women's teams and the four Men's teams. Four teams have
chosen their names: '""Carey Crusaders, " '"Miley Maniacs," "The Pretenders, ' and
"The Termites." The rest of the names will be published in next week's bulletin. All
are invited to stop by Mercy Gym and cheer the team of their choice on to victory.
Schedules will be posted in Mercy Hall. Most games will be played in the afternoon.

Women's Basketball Team

Saturday evening, February 19, the Women's Basketball Team will be playing their last
home game of the season at the Newport Boys' Club. The whistle at 8:30 p. m. will signal
the start of the game between Salve and Cape Cod Community College. Let's make it a
standing room only crowd of cheering Salve fans.

H.E.A.T, DRIVE

The Student Congress and Student Activities Office wish to thank the College community
for their generous response to Governor J. Joseph Garrahy's State-wide H, E, A, T. Drive.
Since the Drive was still in progress at the time the Newsbulletin went to press, the final
results of the donations from the campus community had not been tabulated.

MUSIC NOTES

Catherine Carver Burton, piano faculty, will perform on Thursday, February 24, at the
University of Rhode Island in a major work by Bella Bartok. The piece Catherine Burton
will be playing is "Sonata for Two Pianos and Percussion, "
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Clenn N. Giuttari will give an organ recital at Trinity Church on Wednesday, February 23
at 12:15. This recital is open to the public and is part of Trinity Church's Lenten program.

Mr. Steven Massoud, piano faculty, will perform on Wednesday, March 2 at 12:45 p. m.
in Ochre Court. Mr. Massoud will perform Keyboard Sonatas by Dominico Scarlatti, who

was a eontemporary of Bach and Handel.

Workshop and Meeting - Committee on Graduate Studies

Mr. Richard Rinkel will give a workshop on writing anecdotal reports from 3:00 - 4:00 P, M.
on February 18, 1977 in the Drawing Room of Ochre Court. Everyone teaching in the
graduate program is urged to attend the workshop and are invited to attend the meeting as
well. The meeting will follow completion of the workshop.

Another Graduate Becomes Police Chief

John F. Coutcher was recently named Warwick Police Chief. Chief Coutcher graduated
magna cum laude from Salve in 1974 with an Associate Degree in Law Enforcement. In
assuming office, Chief Coutcher stated that 'professionalism and courtesy will become
the hallmarks of police officers at every level." Chief Coutcher was unanimously chosen
by the Board of Public Safety. The Warwick Police Force consists ofa 180 member
department. CONGRATULATIONS, CHIEF COUTCHER.

Raffle

The Freshman class raffle is still underway! If you have not purchased a ticket, do not
miss your chance to win! Anyone interested in buying tickets should contact Carol Penn
(McAuley Hall, ext. 294) or Karen Calitri (Miley 2N, ext, 237). The drawing is
Wednesday, February 23 in the Miley Cafeteria at dinnertime - about 6 P, M.

T, M. Lecture

On Wednesday, February 23 at 7:30 p. m. in Founders Hall Lounge there will be an intro-
ductory lecture followed by a discussion on Transcendental Meditation. The lecture will

be given by members of the Transcendental Meditation Society in Newport. All are welcome.
For further information, please contact Heidi Mueller at ext., 309.

Film Series

Friday evening, February 18th, the film "The Searchers,' will be shown. Starring in
the film are: Natalie Wood, Jeffrey Hunter, Ward Bond, and Vera Miles. Admission is
$1.00. Shows begin at 7:00 p.m. and 9:00 p. m. inthe T, B, Room, O'Hare Academic Center.

LIBRARBRY BOURE
Library Hours Washington's Birthday Weekend

Saturday, February 19, 1- 5p.m.
Sunday, February 20, Closed all day
Monday, February 21, 2 - 10 p.m.
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SALVE REGINA COLLEGE
CALENDAR EVENTS
Thursday, February 17th through Thursday, March 3rd

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 17

8:00 -~ 10:00 p. m. February Social - Miley
Alumni Lounge

6:30 p. m, Men's Basketball vs. Rhode
Island Junior College

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 18

3:00 - 4:00 p. m. Committee on Graduate
Studies Meeting & Workshop

4:00 - 6:30 p. m. Nursing Conference -~
O'Hare Room 223

7:00 & 9:00 p. m. Film "The Searchers"
O'Hare - T, B, Room

8:00 p. m. Dr. Nora Connolly O'Brien
Great Hall

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 20

6:30 p.m. Student Congress meeting
Angelus
8:30 p, m. Women's Basketball vs.

Cape Cod Community College
Newport Boys' Club

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 21

WASHINGTON'S BIRTHDAY

All Day No Classes

All Day R.I, State Council on the Arts
Regional Artworks Program -
Mercy Hall (runs through Feb. 25)

7:00 =~ 9:00 p. m., Explorers Club in Criminal
Justice - O'Hare Rm. 267

8:00 - 10:00 p.m. DIET Workshop - Angelus

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 22
4:45 p. m, Solemn Vespers Service
Ochre Court Chapel

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 23
ASH WEDNESDAY

12:30 p. m, Interviews for Nurses - Hartford
Hospital ~ O'Hare
7:00 p. m. Lenten Forum - Ochre Ct. Chapel

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 24

6:00 p.m. Men's Basketball at
Bridgewater
7:30 p.m, Women's Basketball at

Endicott Junior College

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 26

10:00 a. m. Children's Film
Festival - O'Hare TB Rm.
7:00 p. m. Men's Basketball vs.

Thames Valley -
Newport Boys' Club

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 27

6:30 p. m. Student Congress
Meeting - Angelus

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 28

8:00-10:00 p. m. DIET Workshop -
Angelus

TUESDAY, MARCH 1

9:00 a. m. ~ Stone Cuttings &

6:30 p.m. Jewelry Design -
O'Hare Lobby

11:15 a.m., - Faculty Meeting -

12:45 p. m. Ochre Court State
Dining Room

12:45 p. m. Noon Day Concert -

Steven Massoud -
Ochre Court

2:30-4:00 p. m. Assertiveness Training
Workshop - Angelus
Room 7

THURSDAY, MARCH 3

1:00 p. m, Lenten Forum -
Ochre Court

Daily Liturgy: Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 7:00 a.m. Monday - Friday 12 Noon.
Saturday - 5:00 p. m., Sunday 11:15a.m.
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